Borough of Lemoyne

Streets Committee meeting

April 19, 2017

Call to Order

A meeting of the Streets Committee of the Borough of Lemoyne was held on Wednesday April 19, 2017. Meeting as called to order by Dave Beasley at 5:00 PM.

2. Roll Call

Committee members present were Dave Beasley and Dennis McGee. Staff member present was James Fair, Maintenance Department Supervisor and Mike Knouse, Borough Engineer.

Visitors: Dan Green, Bob Rapak, Patty Beasley, Franklin Troegner

3. Public Comments

Franklin Troegner, a resident of Kiehl Drive was questioning signage for the safety of children on their road. Two signs of "Children at Play" will be placed at the entrance to Kiehl Drive, and the entrance of Woodland drive.

Dave Beasley addressed a concern of citizens regarding the placing of speed humps on Walnut Street. James Fair shared with the committee his concerns of waterfall effect, flooding peoples properties, and washing out areas.

Dave Beasley addressed a concern about the left turn arrow on 12th & Market Street. Mike Knouse advised the following would have to be done- pedestrian buttons, ADA accessibility, new signal permits, replacing the poles, and a traffic study.

Dave Beasley shared a concern regarding the replacement of the street light near LB Smith. James Fair stated it would be completed the following day (April 20).

Dave Beasley addressed a concern regarding the dig up and patching done by UGI on Herman Avenue, when would it be properly repaired? James Fair said he would be in contact with UGI regarding this matter.

Special Presentation

There was a special presentation given by Jeff Skuba from URETEK regarding the filling of the depression in Crain Circle. After the presentation, the committee recommended sending this to council for approval.